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Calgary Metropolitan Region Board – July 2021 Board Meeting Update 

PURPOSE OF BRIEFING 

The purpose of the briefing is to update the Intergovernmental Affairs Committee on the work of 

the Calgary Metropolitan Region Board (CMRB) from their meeting on 2021 July 23. The Mayor 

represented The City. 

SUPPORTING INFORMATION  

The Board discussed three Interim Regional Evaluation Framework applications that had been 
submitted by Rocky View County. The submissions included the North Springbank Area 
Structure Plan (ASP), South Springbank ASP and the Municipal Development Plan. Each of the 
plans had been challenged by four municipalities: The City of Calgary, City of Airdrie, Town of 
Cochrane and Town of Okotoks. After discussion on each application, none of the plans were 
approved by the Board. The votes in support of and in opposition were 5 to 5, 6 to 4 and 5 to 5, 
for the North Springbank ASP, the South Springbank ASP and Municipal Development Plan, 
respectively. 

There was insufficient time to complete the meeting agenda. Outstanding agenda items 
including Indigenous Awareness Workshop Follow-up, Post Growth Plan Priorities – Board 
Survey Results, and Policy on Closed Sessions were deferred until the 2021 September 10 
Board meeting.  

 


